
 

 

St. Paul’s Anglican Church, Port Dover 
Welcomes All 

March 6th, 2022 10:00a.m. First Sunday in Lent  
 

 
The Temptation of Christ 

 Holy Communion Celebrant - Canon Tony Bouwmeester 
 

Memorial Flowers grace the altar in memory of loved ones from the Altar Guild.  
 
 Heavenly Hymns  
#482 “ Come Journey With A Saviour” 
#175 “ Forty Days and Forty Nights” 
#502 “ You Are The Salt of the Earth, People” 
 
Scripture   Deuteronomy 26: 1-11,    Psalm 91,    Romans 10: 8-13   
                   The Gosple of Luke: 4: 1-13 
 
Diocese chain of prayer : Bishop Todd ; our Primate Lynda, 
St. John the Evangelist in Kitchener, St. George’s Church in New Hamburg,   
All Saints Church in Waterloo  
Our church family, guests and visitors. 
We Pray for those in pain, illness or need- Barbara Ryerse, Jaci Liota,  
Sheila Chambers, Marianne Bouwmeester, Charlotte, Shirley Gibbons 
The entire community of Port Dover 
  
Our children received a “Lent in a Bag” last Sunday containing a countdown to 
Easter poster, as well as a short explanation about the Season of Lent and some 
activities to do.  As they put stickers on their large pretzel poster (hands folded in 
prayer) it reinforces the traditional Lenten practice of Prayer, Fasting and 
Almsgiving.  
 



 

 

PWRDF  
For many Anglicans the Primate’s World Relief and Development Fund    
has played a major role in sharing our resources to bring relief to millions who 
need it, both here in Canada and worldwide. Their website PWRDF.org provides a 
wealth of information as well as a monthly on-line newsletter.  Funds have already 
been disbursed to Ukraine among other things. 
As your PWRDF representative, I encourage you to browse their website, pray for 
the world’s needs, and make a financial contribution to bring relief where possible. 
Thank you, 
Marianne Bouwmeester 
 
Happy Birthday to you celebrating in March -  
 From 4 years to 100 years, and in between,  we wish you all a spectacular 
celebration from your St. Paul’s church family and friends. 
 
 

 
 
Grateful Thanks to our Altar Guild, and to our local fishermen and families 
for donating and setting up historic relics of our Port Dover fishing industry. 
Thank you to our pianist and singers for creating wonderful musical stylings  
for all to sing along or enjoy listening.  The testimony given by Harry Smith 
was heartwarming and perfectly blended in with our Blessing of the Nets 
covid style.  Thank you to everyone who participated in this special tribute. 
 
 
Thank you to this week’s volunteers! 



 

 

Sidespeople – Susan & Sheila 
Readings – Sheila 
Prayers – Sharon 
Counters – Susan & Bruce 
Audio/Visual/Screen Presentation – John, Ed, Jim 
 
St. Paul’s upcoming services.   
March 6th, 10:00am – First Sunday in Lent 
March 13th, 10:00am – Daylight Saving Time Begins  
March 20th, 10:00am – Third Sunday in Lent 
 
Thank you for honouring the safety of others and yourself. 
Upon entering, please sign in, hand sanitize, and wear your mask.  
 

Church office  519 583 1330 
 

All services will be available via Facebook and YouTube 
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/StPaulsDover 

YouTube https://youtube.com/channel/UCIyZdpzg5h1rtlDVyGlmJNw 
St. Paul’s Website https://stpaulsportdover.ca 

 
You Are Now Entering the Mission Field 


